

CS

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 **Board of Education**

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

December 21, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

On behalf of our wonderfully supportive Board of Education and our entire staff, I wish you a very happy holiday season!

As we look ahead to the New Year, school resumes on Wednesday, January 5, 2022, and I have included with this letter a set of Frequently Asked Questions about COVID testing that begins in January.

Most important, I want to extend a heartfelt thanks to the many parents and staff who have contacted me over the past few weeks expressing thanks for keeping our schools safe and the community well-informed. I sincerely appreciate your words of support and encouragement.

Enjoy the holidays, and I look forward to the New Year!

Sincerely,

Superintendent





COVID Testing FAQs

Please see the frequently asked questions below related to the availability of COVID testing within the district and the "test to stay" procedures for students who are exposed to a positive case while at school. Additional questions may be submitted to info@wcskids.net.

NOTE: Please review these FAQs before submitting a question, as it may be addressed below.

Section 1: COVID Testing Clinic Questions

- 1. When will the clinic open?
 - a. Northshore Clinics will be available beginning January 4, 2022
- 2. Where will testing be offered?
 - Testing will be offered via Northshore Clinic at Angus Elementary: 3180 Hein Drive, Sterling Heights
 - b. Future locations may be added at a later date
- 3. What times will the clinic be available?
 - a. The Angus clinic with Northshore will be open Monday-Friday from 2:30 PM to 7:30 PM and Sunday from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM.
- 4. Is there any cost to this testing?
 - a. There is no cost for COVID testing for students and their families at the Northshore testing location.
- 5. Do I have to make an appointment or are walk-in's welcome at the Northshore testing location?
 - a. Appointments are not necessary, but pre-registration is required. Please visit the registration link below to enter your information prior to visiting the clinic.
 - b. Pre-Registration Website: https://northshoreclinical.jotform.com/213206342238952
- 6. Will my child that is put on quarantine be tested in the same room as students with symptoms are getting tested in?
 - a. Like any testing location, there is a chance of interaction with individuals who are symptomatic. Proper spacing and different test stations will be established at the on-site facility at Angus Elementary.

Section 2: Test To Stay Questions

- 7. When does this program become available?
 - a. The test to stay program will be initiated in WCS on January 4, 2022.
- 8. What students are eligible to participate in this test to stay program?
 - a. Students who are exposed to COVID-19 in the school setting are eligible to participate in daily testing to stay in school.
- 9. If my child was exposed to COVID and tests daily to stay in school, are they allowed to participate in athletics as well?
 - a. Yes, as long as child tests negative on the daily testing.
- 10. If I'm exposed outside of school, can I do the test daily to return?

- a. No, only students who are exposed to COVID-19 in the school setting are eligible to participate in daily testing to stay in school. If a student is exposed to COVID-19 outside of school, they are not able to participate in daily testing.
- 11. If my parents/siblings have COVID-19 and I am quarantined away from them, can I remain in school if I test daily?
 - a. No, only students who are exposed to COVID-19 in the school setting are eligible to participate in daily testing to stay in school.
- 12. What type of COVID test is accepted for the test to stay program?
 - a. A rapid COVID test (including an at-home test) is acceptable for the test to stay program, so long as it is not self-administered and self-read. Other test types, like a PCR, are also acceptable.
- 13. Does my child have to test the morning before school, or can they test the night before?
 - a. Test results must be negative less than 24 hours before coming to school.
- 14. Can my child test on Friday and be able to attend school on Monday?
 - a. No, test results must be negative less than 24 hours before coming to school. Testing will be available at Angus Elementary on Sundays from 10 AM to 5 PM.
- 15. Can my child test to stay if we travelled for the holidays?
 - a. No, Test to Stay only applies to school quarantine. The <u>CDC travel guidelines</u> must be followed for post-travel testing and quarantines.
- 16. If I miss one day of testing can I resume testing to return to school?
 - a. Yes, as long as test results are negative less than 24 hours before coming to school.
- 17. What if my child becomes symptomatic while participating in the daily testing but tests negative with a RAPID antigen test?
 - a. Following MCHD Guidelines the student will be referred for a PCR test and should be excluded from school if the symptoms are related to COVID-19.
- 18. If my child attends a different district half day and attends WCS the other half, can I use my test results from the home school to show they are negative.
 - a. Yes, as long as test results are less than 24 hours old.

21ديسمبر / كانون الأول2021

عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

بالنيابة عن مجلس التعليم الداعم الرائع وجميع موظفينا، أتمنى لكم موسم عطلات سعيد للغاية!

ونحن نتطلع إلى العام الجديد، تستأنف المدرسة يوم الأربعاء 5 يناير 2022، وقد أدرجت مع هذه الرسالة مجموعة من الأسئلة المتكررة حول اختبار COVID التي تبدأ في يناير.

والأهم من ذلك، أود أن أتقدم بشكر صادق إلى العديد من الآباء والموظفين الذين اتصلوا بي على مدى الأسابيع القليلة الماضية معربا عن شكرهم للحفاظ على سلامة مدارسنا والمجتمع المحلي على علم. وإنني أقدر بصدق كلماتكم في الدعم والتشجيع.

استمتع بالأعياد، وأنطلع إلى العام الجديد!

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه المشرف

أسئلة شائعة اختبار COVID

يرجى الاطلاع على الأسئلة المتداولة أدناه المتعلقة بتوافر اختبار COVID داخل المنطقة وإجراءات "اختبار البقاء" للطلاب الذين يتعرضون لحالة إيجابية أثناء وجودهم في المدرسة. يمكن تقديم أسئلة إضافية إلى info@wcskids.net.

ملاحظة: يرجى مراجعة الأسئلة الشائعة هذه قبل تقديم سؤال، حيث يمكن تناولها أدناه.

القسم 1: أسئلة عيادة اختبار COVID

- 1. متى ستفتح العيادة؟
- a. عيادات نور تشور ستكون متاحة ابتداء من 4 يناير 2022
 - أين سيتم تقديم الاختبار؟
- a. سيتم تقديم الاختبار عبر عيادة نور تشور في مدرسة أنجوس الابتدائية: 3180 هاين درايف، ستير لنغ هايتس
 b. يمكن إضافة المواقع المستقبلية في وقت لاحق
 - ما هي الأوقات التي ستتوفر بها العيادة؟
- a. تفتح عيادة أنجوس مع نور تشور من الاثنين إلى الجمعة من الساعة 2:30 ظهرا إلى الساعة 7:30 مساء ويوم الأحد من الساعة 0:00 صباحا حتى الساعة 0:00 مساء.
 - 4. هل هناك أى تكلفة لهذا الاختبار؟
 - a. لا توجد تكلفة لاختبار COVID للطلاب وأسر هم في موقع اختبار نور تشور.
 - هل يجب أن أقوم بتحديد موعد أم أن دخولي في موقع اختبار نور تشور؟
 - a. المواعيد ليست ضرورية، ولكن التسجيل المسبق مطلوب. يرجى زيارة رابط التسجيل أدناه لإدخال معلوماتك قبل زيارة العيادة.
 - b. https://northshoreclinical.jotform.com/213206342238952 موقع التسجيل المسبق: b
- 6. هل سيتم اختبار طفلي الذي يوضع في الحجر الصحي في نفس الغرفة التي يتم فيها اختبار الطلاب الذين يعانون من أعراض?
 a. مثل أي موقع اختبار ، هناك فرصة للتفاعل مع الأفراد الذين يعانون من أعراض. وستنشأ مسافات مناسبة ومحطات اختبار مختلفة في المرفق الموجود في الموقع في مدرسة أنغوس الابتدائية.

القسم 2: اختبار للبقاء الأسئلة

- 7. متى يصبح هذا البرنامج متاحا؟
- a. سيتم بدء برنامج اختبار البقاء في WCS في 4 يناير 2022.
 - ما الطلاب المؤهلين للمشاركة في هذا الاختبار للبقاء في البرنامج؟
- a الطلاب الذين يتعرضون ل COVID-19 في المدرسة مؤهلون للمشاركة في الاختبارات اليومية للبقاء في المدرسة.
 - 9. إذا تعرض طفلي ل COVID واختبارات يومية للبقاء في المدرسة، هل يسمح له بالمشاركة في ألعاب القوى أيضا؟ .a
 - 10. إذا كنت مكشوفا خارج المدرسة، هل يمكنني إجراء الاختبار يوميا للعودة؟
- a. لا، فقط الطّلاب الذين يتعرضون ل COVID-19 في المدرسة مؤهلون للمشاركة في الاختبارات اليومية للبقاء في المدرسة. إذا تعرض الطالب ل COVID-19 خارج المدرسة، فلن يتمكن من المشاركة في الاختبارات اليومية.
 - 11. إذا كان والداي/ إخوتي لديهم COVID-19 وتم عزلي عنهم، هل يمكنني البقاء في المدرسة إذا قمت بالاختبار يوميا؟
- a. لا، فقط الطلاب الذين يتعرضون ل COVID-19 في المدرسة مؤهلون للمشاركة في الاختبارات اليومية للبقاء في المدرسة.
 - 12. ما هو نوع اختبار COVID المقبول للاختبار للبقاء البرنامج؟
 - a. اختبار COVID السريع (بما في ذلك اختبار في المنزل) مقبول للاختبار للبقاء البرنامج، طالما أنها ليست تدار ذاتيا والقراءة الذاتية. أنواع الاختبار الأخرى، مثل PCR، هي أيضا مقبولة.
 - 13. هل يجب على طفلي اختبار صباح اليوم السابق للمدرسة، أم يمكنه اختبار الليلة السابقة؟
 - a. يجب أن تكون نتائج الاختبار سلبية قبل أقل من 24 ساعة من القدوم إلى المدرسة.

- 14. هل يمكن لطفلي إجراء اختبار يوم الجمعة والتمكن من الذهاب إلى المدرسة يوم الاثنين؟
- a. لا، يجب أن تكون نتائج الاختبار سلبية قبل أقل من 24 ساعة من الحضور إلى المدرسة. سيكون الاختبار متاحا في مدرسة أنجوس الابتدائية أيام الأحد من الساعة 10 صباحا إلى الساعة 5 مساء.
 - 15. هل يمكن لطفلي إجراء اختبار للبقاء إذا سافرنا لقضاء العطلة؟
 - a. لا، آختبار البقاء ينطبق فقط على الحجر الصحي المدرسي. يجب اتباع إرشادات السفر لمركز السيطرة على الأمراض لاختبار ما بعد السفر والحجر الصحي.
 - 16. إذا تغيبت عن يوم واحد من الاختبار هل يمكنني استئناف الاختبار للعودة إلى المدرسة؟
 - a. نعم، طالما أن نتائج الاختبار سلبية قبل أقل من 24 ساعة من القدوم إلى المدرسة.
 - 17. ماذا لو أصبح طفلي عرضية أثناء المشاركة في الاختبار اليومي ولكن الاختبارات سلبية مع اختبار مستضد RAPID؟

 .a باتباع إرشادات MCHD سيتم إحالة الطالب لاختبار PCR ويجب استبعاده من المدرسة إذا كانت الأعراض مرتبطة COVID-19.
 - 18. إذا كان طفلي يحضر منطقة مختلفة نصف يوم ويحضر WCS النصف الآخر، يمكن أن أستخدم نتائج الاختبار من المدرسة المنزلية لإظهار أنها سلبية.
 - a. نعم، طالما أن نتائج الاختبار أقل من 24 ساعة.